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Commander’s Message 
This will be my last message to you as commander of 
The Valley Sail and Power Squadron.  The last two years 
in that role have been challenging, busy, and yet 
rewarding and fulfilling.  We have successfully merged 
the two former squadrons and are currently among the 
strongest and most stable of all the other squadrons in 
the district.  Our membership is strong at 80 and we are 
fiscally sound.  Our attendance at our Basic Boating 
course is picking up even in these difficult economic 
times.  I thank all of those active members who have 
worked very hard to make all of this happen.  I 
encourage our newest members to take full advantage 
of what the squadron has to offer with a reminder that 
you only get out of it what you put into it. 

Our Change of Watch will take place on February 20 at 
noon at the DeBell Golf Course Club House in Burbank.  
This is the rite of passage for the squadron where a 
fresh crew is installed to lead the squadron in its 
endeavors for the next year.  It is filled with pomp, 
circumstance, great food and most of all, camaraderie.  
We look forward to having you join us for the festivities. 

This year I issue a personal challenge to all of you Tom 
Cods out there to attend the Change of Watch and 
renew your vows for this elite group.  We intend to 
include an expanded special program in your honor.  
Use this opportunity to share your experiences, make 
new friends and renew old acquaintances. 
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Here are the TOP TEN reasons why you need to attend 
the TOM COD festivities this year: 

10. You want to show off your singing talents 

9. You miss the camaraderie 

8. You need to eat lunch anyhow 

7. You have valuable stories and experiences to share 

6. Your TOM COD memorabilia are among your most 
prized possessions 

5. You miss “the good old days” 

4. You want to! 

3. You forgot the words to the “Three Little Fishes” song 

2. You forgot the Rules 

And the number one reason you should attend is that 
you might be selected as Chief Tom Cod for the next 
year if you do not show up! 

See you there. 

J. Michael Kabo,JN 
mkabo@csun.edu 
Save the dates for the activities listed below  

Change of Watch, 2/20/2010 @ DeBell starts at 1200 

Monthly meeting 3/4/2010 @ Galpin Ford starts @ 
1930 

mailto:mkabo@csun.edu�
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District 13 Annual Spring Conference at the Marina Del 
Rey Hotel March 19-20, 2010USPS D13 Spring 

Conference Information 
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Education Officer 
The public boating class held in December graduated all 
11 students who participated.  Congratulations to all of 
these safer boaters!  Three of these students are now 
members.  The piloting course is coming to an end with 
three students scheduled to take their exam during the 
next month. 

The following courses and seminars are presently 
scheduled: 

Advanced Piloting  – starts on Thursday, February 25, 
2010 

Trailering Seminar – Tuesday, March 30, 2010 

Marine Electrical Systems – starts on Tuesday, April 6, 
2010 

Boating ABC 3rd Edition – starts on June 8, 2010 

More details can be found on the squadron website:  

http://www.usps.org/TheValley 
 
The SEO can be reached in any of the following ways: 
Cell:  818-462-6479 
Home:  818-996-0243 
Email:  cscout01@earthlink.net 
Mailing Address:  17216 Saticoy St. # 373, Van Nuys, CA 
91406 
Actual Address:  7439 Genesta Ave. Van Nuys, CA 91406 
Ray Paul, AP 

http://www.usps.org/TheValley�
mailto:cscout01@earthlink.net�
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Treasurer’s Department 
 

We discovered near the first of this calendar year 
that our friends at the IRS have changed the rules 
for how we must report our financial information. 
Our Tax Exempt status means we don’t pay Income 
Taxes, but we do need to do tax forms.  

We are in a unique position in that we are not 
required to File certain tax schedules, but we are 
required to have a copy of the Tax Schedule on file.  

This is especially true since we are a “new” 
organization and MAY be subject to an IRS audit at 
the end of our fifth year to show that we did meet 
all of the requirements for our Tax Exempt Status.  
The result of having to be prepared for that audit is 
that we must redo the books for our prior fiscal 
year and for this fiscal year. This process is now in 
work, our 2008 – 2009 fiscal year is just about 
complete, and we will then be changing the way 
we do the 2009 – 2010 fiscal year. 

If you have any expenses for this Fiscal Year, you 
MUST submit them before 15 April 2010. That way 
I can make sure that they are properly entered into 
the Books, and can then prepare the Proper Tax 
Returns, filing those that must be filed, and 
preparing the Annual Reports. We plan on 
presenting these at the May Executive Committee 
Meeting. 
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Here is the way the process works, we get and post 
all of the income and expenses for the Fiscal Year 
(and pay all the bills), then we “close the books” 
which gives our year end financial position. This is 
then used for the Start of the next Year, and the 
process is repeated year after year. When we 
“close the books”, we are figuring out our Income 
& Expense report, along with the Balance Sheet.  

This process is all Computerized, which makes this 
a lot easier. Once the Treasurer has a Trial Balance, 
all of the information is then bundled up and is 
taken to our Financial Review Committee who look 
everything over. 

Once they have completed their review, and errors 
are corrected, the final reports are then prepared 
for presentation to the Executive Committee and 
the requisite tax documents are created and filled 
as and where necessary. 

The good old days of just keeping a check book are 
long gone. 

 

 

Lt/Cdr Harold W Hoadley, AP 
Treasurer.
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Upcoming 
Events 
 

Saturday, February 20 
12:00pm  

 Change of Watch 
Thursday, February 25 
6:30pm  

 District 13 Council 
Meeting 

7:00pm  
 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

Thursday, March 4 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

7:30pm  
 Executive Board 
Meeting 

Thursday, March 11 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

Thursday, March 18 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

March 19-21 

 District 13 Spring 
Conference 

Thursday, March 25 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

Tuesday, March 30 
7:00pm  

 Trailering Seminar 
Thursday, April 1 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

Tuesday, April 6 
7:00pm  

 Marine Electrical 
Systems 

Thursday, April 8 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

Tuesday, April 13 
7:00pm  

 Marine Electrical 
Systems 

Thursday, April 15 
7:00pm  

 Advanced Piloting 
Course 

 



12 
 

Change of Watch 
The Valley Sail and Power Squadron Change of Watch 
will be held on February 20, 2010 

The following business will be conducted: 

1. Lunch and refreshments 
2. Recognition of the service of the outgoing 

Bridge Members 
3. Installation of Officers 
4. Tom Cod Ceremony 

Welcome the New Bridge Officers: 

Commander Ken Henry, SN 
Education Officer Ray Paul, AP 
Executive Officer Deborah Hoadley, AP 

Administrative Officer Kayenta George, S 
Secretary Allan Lakin, SN 
Treasurer Hal Hoadley, AP 

Assistant Education Officer Steve Dunn, AP 
 
When: February 20, 2010 at 1200  
Where: DeBell Golf Course Clubhouse 

1500 Walnut Avenue 
Burbank, CA  91501 

Price: $20 per person1

Dress: Uniform A with Bow Tie or Business attire 

 (includes lunch and non-
alcoholic beverage) 

 
RSVP to Marv Nelson before 2/15/2010 - 818-886-8725 

                                                           
1 Purchase of lunch not required to attend 
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